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	December 2019


Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) Request – 191129023
Thank you for your request in which you asked for the following information from the Ministry of Justice (MoJ):  
Can you supply statistics on the number of CIVIL prisoners (i.e. Sentenced for breaching an injunction) as opposed to criminal prisoners, being lodged in category D prisons?  If you have figures, approximate if precise details are not available it would be most helpful.
Your request has been handled under the FOIA.
I can confirm that the MoJ holds the information that you have requested and I have provided it below.
As at 30 September 2019 (latest currently available) there are less than three civil 'non-criminal' prisoners being held in a Category D (open) prison for a civil matter. Note that most civil 'non-criminal' prisoners in prisons for such matters as civil contempt, breach of an injunction etc. are held in local prisons rather than Category D establishments, with the latter generally being used to house criminal prisoners serving a longer sentence who are nearing the end of their sentence.
2

